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Dear Friends of ICS,
 

Tomorrow we will publicly release Using Pay for Success Financing to Improve Outcomes for South 
Carolina's Children: Results of a Feasibility Study. This is the culmination of 8 months of work 
exploring Pay for Success Financing as a means to scale proven interventions that improve 
outcomes for young children and their families.
 

Our thanks to the funders of this work- The Duke Endowment and South Carolina's Department of 
Health and Human Services- and to Megan Golden whose work and expertise made this possible. 
Also, our thanks to all of those who contributed and are acknowledged in the report.
 

Thank you all for your interest and for your support of ICS. Do be in touch with us if you have any 
questions or concerns, or would like a bound copy of the report and presentation.
 

Best regards,
 

Joe Waters
 

---
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